Raymond Sportsman's Club
Newsletter

£ SPORTSMAN’S CLUB §

FRAYMOND

August 2023

PO Box 725; Raymond, NH 03077-0725
www.raymondsc.com

Officers
President Norm Pinard 603-498-5875
Vice President Dustin Dodge 781-507-4182
Secretary James Wilson 805-717-9326
Treasurer Frank Knowles 603-502-6022
Sergeant at Arms Don Crete 603-321-6162

Advisory Board

Richard Gorman March 2026 603-395-1867
Bill Lane March 2025 603-571-0100
Ed Knowles March 2024 603-923-8209
Earl Sweet, Jr. March 2024 603-382-2236
Richie Houde, Jr. March 2024 603-235-7288

Committees

Archery Scott Rogers Kitchen Norm Pinard

Boy Scouts Scott Rogers Newsletter Ed Knowles

Building Jon Goulet Range Bill Lane

Bylaws Ed Knowles Spacetown Beagle Richie Houde, Sr.

Grounds Richard Gorman Town Fair Tim Layman

Hunter Ed Tom Faunce Ways & Means Elected Officers
Website Brian Handley

Upcoming Events

Regular Meeting Aug 2nd 3 Gun Combo Shoot Aug 13th
Regular Meeting Aug 16th Hunter Ed Aug 19th
Running Deer Shoot Sep 3rd Regular Meeting Sep 6th
RSC Annual Outing Sep 9th Les Hunter Ed Sep 9th
Cub Scout 100 Outing  Sep 13th Regular Meeting Sep 20th
(Use of the pavilion from 4pm to 7pm) Junior Members Event Sep 23rd
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Hatsan Mod 125 Sniper Vortex QE (w/sling)
Price: $200

Contact Frank Knowles at
musky3035@gmail.com

Remington Model 7400 Semi Auto 30-06
includes a 3-10 power scope and sling
Price: $550 or best offer

Contact Steve at

978-815-6639

(Photo in add is just a pic of what the

rifle looks like. Not the one for sale.)

Attention All New Associate Members

It has come to our attention that club keys that are stamped with key number 301 and higher are
defective. While the keys will open the clubhouse doors, they will not open the range gate lock. We
are in the process of getting new keys made up at this time. It is recommended that all members
with key numbers 301 and higher to attend the club meeting on Aug 2nd, to swap out the defective
key. If you are not able to make that meeting, contact the club President to make arrangements to
do the swap out.

Open Pistol Shoot

1st Place Eric Rivard
2nd Place Jen Pinard
3rd Place Kyle MacLen

We had a rainy, muggy day for our pistol shoot. Eight shooters came out to try their luck. The bugs
were out and biting hard. Fortunately we had bug spray on hand. Lots of talking and laughs were
had by all, even with the weather and bugs being as bad as it was. See you all at the next shoot on
August 13th. Bill Lane

RSC Apparel

RSC members can purchase different types of club apparel from Brian Palladino. He can be reach
at (brian@dayslandscaping.net). He has a number of different items on hand, like caps, shirts,
pullovers, zippered jackets and more. Now is the time to preorder heavier apparels for the coming
cold seasons. It can take anywhere from 6 to 8 weeks to receive special ordered items. Brian can
provide you with more specific information on what is available on hand and the items you can
preorder. Email Brian at the above email address to get more information.
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Officers:

President:

Vice President:
Secretary:
Treasurer:
Sergeant at Arms:

Advisory Board:

Committees:

Archery:

Boy Scouts:

Building:

Bylaws:

Grounds:

Hunter Ed:

Meeting Minutes for July 2023

Gravel was delivered for road repairs to the range. - Raymond PD had a
spontaneous training for new officers. - Logging on adjacent property has
started. Will ask them to repair Branch road if it gets damaged from their heavy
equipment. - The second round of PFAS testing took place on Jul 6th. The
initial sampling looks good. - Bill Dawson has started the painting of the
clubhouse building. It is almost completed. - The gate lock has been replaced.

- Matt Foy has donated plywood to the club. - The club annual cookout will be
on Sep 9th. Jeff Sargent will be donating most of the food. - Bill Lane has
acquired a metal locker for Brian Palladino to put the club apparels in. - Not
everyone knows but Tony Calabro has been providing new locks and 300 keys
for the club every year, free of charge. It was suggested that we donate
something from the apparel locker to Tony for all he has done for the club over
the years. The club voted unanimously in favor of this.

Nothing to report

There will be a cookout for Junior members on Sep 23rd.
All bills are paid. - Has magazines.

Nothing to report

Ed reported that an upstair window was left opened on Jul 14th. -
Richard Gorman mentioned that the range gate needs to be oiled.

The last GSB shoot for this year was on Jul 23rd. The results will be in
the next newsletter.

The cub scouts will be using the pavilion on Sept 13th.

A custom window will need to be made to replace the last window
downstairs..

The bylaws has been updated with the approved amendments and
printed copies are available in the club file cabinet.

Work parties are still ongoing.

Hunter Ed class on Aug 19th
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Rollover:

Applications:

50/50 Winners:

Meeting Minutes for July 2023 (cont.)

Michael Haggstrom helped out during the GSB shoot.
Nothing to report
Nothing to report
Nothing to report

Started out slow at about 60% from last year. Had about 69
people Sat night. During the final games there were between 85
to 100 people playing. Best year since 2019. Thanks to all the
members who helped out in the setting up, operating and taking
down of the bingo equipment.

Nothing to report

The "Event" portion of the website has been updated and latest
newsletter posted.

Aug fishing charter is full, again.

A question was brought up whether the club should purchase
mini-split cooling systems for upstairs. - The President

mentioned that we should have the pavillion floor refinished and
epoxied. There are two quotes in progress and if any member
knows of a contractor who can refinish, epoxy and seal the
concrete pad, let him know. - All 11 amendments to the club
Bylaws were voted on and passed by present voting members.

None
Ryan Darr was accepted by present voting members on Jul 5th.
William Tellierand Michael White were accepted by present

voting members on Jul 19th.

James Regal Jul 5th
Lloyd Bowser Jul 19th

Newsletter Input

Any RSC or SBC members having information or photos that they would like to have posted in the
RSC newsletter can address them to Ed Knowles at (rsc_newsletter@proton.me). Be sure to state
what you'd like written with each photo.
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Raymond Sportsman's Club

Annual Picnic
Sept 9, 2023

11am -5pm

All RSC and SBC members and their
family members are welcome to the club
annual picnic gathering.

There will be chicken corn on the cob,

burgers, hot dogs, salads, desserts, soft
drinks and water.

The cost is $10 for adults and youths 17
and under eat free.

Please text Norm Pinard at 603-498-5875
or email to cm1norm2001@yahoo.com to
reserve your spot.
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